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D) SENATE DISTRICT 18 –  APRIL 2020       
Serving Mililani Town, Waipio Gentry, Waikele, Village Park & Royal Kunia 

Aloha Friends and Neighbors,

 It has been over a month since the state mandated the necessary  
stay-at-home order here in Hawai’i with another month left to go in response to 
the devastating COVID-19 pandemic. The results have been astonishing as we see 
the positive impacts of this quarantine in the fewer number of cases being  
reported throughout the islands. These changes have not been easy, however, and 
the economic impact they have had on local families and businesses has been 
staggering. 

I have been proud to be one of six appointed to the Senate Special Committee for 
COVID-19 who have been meeting weekly with state Departments of  Healthcare, 
Education, Transportation, Labor and more as we work together to navigate the 
hurdles of our our changing economy. These may be challenging times have  
impacted us all, but I can ensure you that my committment to our community has 
never been stronger. I have never been more determined to address the  
concerns of our local families. In doing so, I have been amazed by the many acts 
of compassion, kindness and generosity I have witnessed by countless volunteers 
giving back to those in need. It has been nothing short of inspiring.

We have been updating my Facebook pages daily to share the most recent  
information  on COVID-19 and its impact on our community so I encourage 
you to share and engage as more information becomes available. As we head into 
another month under our state mandated stay-at-home order, I wanted to share 
some important updates and resources that may be helpful to you and your family 
in the weeks to come. 
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Pictured Left: Mahalo to the students and  
instructors of Waipahu High School’s  
Culinary Academy for gifting the Pali Momi 
staff a gourmet meal made possible by donations 
from La Tour Bakehouse, Mari’s Gardens and 
Aloun Farms, showcasing how the community is 
coming together to support one another through 
this crisis. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZPUShzPUs6Q&list=PLAEwDhLrRKH0Tk-mnFH5K8_n2G6_hNIL8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZPUShzPUs6Q&list=PLAEwDhLrRKH0Tk-mnFH5K8_n2G6_hNIL8


FACE MASKS

Individuals are now required to wear face masks in most public settings such as 
grocery shopping and riding the city bus, while still abiding by the statewide social 
distancing and stay-at-home mandates. Everyone has done a great job providing 
masks for the community from established retail businesses to non-profits and those 
sewing their own from home as well! Please note Mask Mandate Exceptions: using 
ATMs, entering banks, those with asthma or a medical condition that prevents them 
from wearing a mask, first responders, whose performance of duties may be  
inhibited by doing so and keiki under 5 years old. In fact, it is dangerous for young 
children to wear masks as it may result in choking or suffocation.

It is important to continue this practice for the safety of ourselves and others. Click 
HERE for a list of where to purchase a face mask. Photo: Legislative interns Nick,  
Felicity and I wearing our masks while volunteering at the State Unemployment 
Office.

UNEMPLOYMENT CLAIMS
Since the start of the COVID-19 pandemic, over 230,000 individuals (roughly one 
third of the state’s workforce) have lost their jobs, causing the antiquated system to  
overload. This system which is also used by the Department of Human Services was 
scheduled to be upgraded this July. Hawaii and Nevada have the highest  
unemploymen trates in the nation.
 
Changes continue to be made to address issues. The State Unemployment Office 
is working tirelessly to get all claims into the system to be processed. Almost 200 
additional employees have recently been assigned to provide additional assistance 
including three of my staff. Please see the list of unemployment resources listed to 
the right to help you navigate your claims and email concerns to the Oahu Claims 
Office at: dlir.ui.oahu@hawaii.gov

UNEMPLOYMENT  
RESOURCES:

1. State of Hawaii 
Unemployment Insurance

The official state  
unemployment website to file 
your claim or check on the 
status of your claim. Open to 
file Monday through Friday: 
6:30am-11:00pm HST 
Weekends & Holidays:
9:00am- 11:00pm HST 

2. Hui Claims Status

To check on the status of your 
unemployment benefits claim 
status, please click the link to 
Hui Claims. 

3. Pandemic  
Unemployment Assistance
(PUA)  

Federal unemployment  
support under the CARES Act 
for otherwise ineligible  
workers, including  
self-employed and those whose 
claims may have already been 
denied due to such limitations.

3. Federal Pandemic  
Unempoyment  
Compensation (FPUC) 

FPUC provides a temporary 
emergency increase in  
unemployment compensation 
benefits to eligible individuals 
for $600 per week in addition 
to weekly benefits they receive 
from other unemployment  
programs. This will be paid 
automatically with your  
unemployment claims.

https://www.staradvertiser.com/2020/04/12/features/mililani-woman-shows-you-how-to-sew-your-own-fabric-face-mask/?fbclid=IwAR1nIElnAS3AwYuAEKWIj3SUYpyV8XKfy7b0Jjwvyuf1Qq1giTJVwsL36xs
https://www.staradvertiser.com/2020/04/19/hawaii-news/where-to-purchase-or-find-a-face-mask/
https://www.staradvertiser.com/2020/04/05/hawaii-news/kokua-line/kokua-line-gig-workers-can-also-file-online-for-unemployments-benefits-no-job-search-required/
https://labor.hawaii.gov/ui/
https://labor.hawaii.gov/ui/
https://huiclaims2020.hawaii.gov/status
https://labor.hawaii.gov/ui/main/federal-pandemic-unemployment-compensation-information-and-rights/
https://labor.hawaii.gov/ui/main/federal-pandemic-unemployment-compensation-information-and-rights/
https://labor.hawaii.gov/ui/main/federal-pandemic-unemployment-compensation-information-and-rights/


HEALTHCARE
To comply with the stay-at-home mandate, healthcare providers have done an 
amazing job transitioning services online to offer a wealth of options for patients 
during this challenging time. These recently introduced “telehealth” option provides 
a virtual appointments for patients to consult physicians from the comforts of home 
without having to enter a doctors office or hospital. Many smaller clinics are also 
offering these options to ease the stress of patient demand at the hospital as well.

Healthcare providers are covering the cost of testing and in many cases, offering 
benefits such as waived copays for the likes of mental health to ensure that health-
care is provided without the fear of lost insurance benefits. For a list of healthcare 
resources see those noted to the right.

HEALTHCARE  
RESOURCES:

1. COVID-19 Hawaii

The official state website 
for updates and resources 
on managing COVID-19 in 
Hawaii.

2. Hawaii State  
Department of Health 

Stay updated with the  
most recent health  
updates on COVID-19 in 
Hawaii. 

3. Aloha United Way 

Call 211 for the only statewide 
hotline partnering with the 
Department of Health for help 
finding food, shelter, financial 
assistance, childcare, disability 
services, etc.

4. MEDQUEST

The Department of Human 
Services MEDQUEST division 
provides eligible low-income 
adults and children necessary 
access to health and medical 
coverage through managed care 
plans. Find out if you are  
eligible and file your  
application online for medical 
assistance coverage 

5. Hawaii Foodbank 

This dedicated nonprofit has 
been at the forefront of this 
pandemic working tirelessly 
to provide and distribute food 
throughout the community. 
Learn more about their efforts 
as well as more information on 
their upcoming food drives or 
to donate or volunteer.

Get the support you need FREE of charge from the Crisis Line of Hawaii. This free 
resource is available to the public 24/7. Please see the following numbers to call at 
your convenience: Oahu: (808) 832-3100,  Neighbor Islands: 1-800-753-6879 or text 
ALOHA to 741741

RIMPAC 2020

We are thrilled to hear the latest update regarding the 27th annual Rim of the  
Pacific military exercises schedule to take place later this summer. The biennial 
maritime exercise is the world’s largest international maritime exercise that is  
normally scheduled from June through August, but in a recent update from  
Governor David Ige it was announced that it will be held August 17-31 instead. 

“I’m pleased the Navy has agreed to postpone the RIMPAC 2020 exercise and will 
conduct the at-sea-portion this year to help keep Hawaii safe as we continue to 
respond to the COVID-19 pandemic. I’m working closely with Adm. Davidson to 
monitor the situation. If conditions change later this summer, we will reassess and 
respond appropriately.”

https://hawaiicovid19.com/telehealth/
https://hawaiicovid19.com
https://humanservices.hawaii.gov/mqd/
http://www.hawaiifoodbank.org


EDUCATION
EDUCATION  
RESOURCES:

1. Hawaii State  
Department of Education 

For all the latest education  
updates for elementary,  
intermediate, special education, 
high school and college  
students, be sure to follow  
HIDOE on Facebook and  
Twitter and refer to the link 
above for a list of COVID-19  
information and updates.

2. State of Hawaii  
Executive Office on Early 
Learning 

Parents with young keiki can 
find helpful resources to  
navigate childcare, supply  
donations, development and 
early learning for children 5 
years and under. Click the link 
above for more information 
from the EOEL.

3. Hawaii Children’s  
Action Network 

This important non-profit is 
committed to child advocacy 
and continues to demonstrate it 
with an extensive list of  
island-wide resources on  
everything from food, health, 
screening sites and more. 
 

4. Hawaii Public Schools:  
Continuity of Education  

An internal education website 
to support continued learning 
during the school closure for 
schools & teachers as well as 
an external website for  
students, parents & caregivers.

A unanimous and difficult decision was made by the Hawaii State Department of 
Education and the Board of Education to continue distance learning through May 
28, the official end of the 2020 school year. It was an important decision to make 
to protect the health and welfare of our students, staff and teachers in light of the 
COVID-19 to maintain necessary social distancing protocols. I encourage you 
all to follow HIDOE on Facebook for the most recent education updates as new 
resources are made available online and more information regarding graduation 
requirements or modifications. I feel very sad that this pandemic has taken away 
the opportunity for high school seniors to brave the ceremonies they have looked 
forward to for many years. Though this experience can never be replaced, it is my 
hope that a future celebration can take place. 

2020 CENSUS
The Census Bureau temporarily suspended 2020 Census field data collection  
activities in March, but steps are already being taken to reactivate field offices  
beginning June 1, 2020, in preparation for the resumption of field data collection 
operations as quickly as possible following June 1.” The Census Bureau window for 
field data collection and self-response has been extended to October 31, 2020. 
 
Not sure how this may affect you and your child? Here’s a list of “At-Home Activities 
that Showcase the Country’s Diversity” and the importance of responding to the 
2020 Census. Make your voice heard and help Hawaii receive the federal funding we 
need to provide the best support for local children and their families. Click HERE 
for more about the 2020 Census including language translations and fill out the 
official online today!

CONGRATULATIONS SENIORS!
In the spirit of celebration I would also like to extend my heartfelt aloha and  
congratulations to all of the incredible seniors in the class of 2020! Though  
graduation will look different this year it does not diminish the amazing  
accomplishments you have achieved or take away from this wonderful milestone in 
your lives. Thanks to your innovation, discipline and commitments to community, I 
have no doubt that the future of our state is in great hands with your heartfelt  
leadership at the helm. I wish you all the best for your bright futures ahead!  
For a list of virtual public school graduation updates click HERE. 

http://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/ConnectWithUs/MediaRoom/PressReleases/Pages/COVID-19-Information-Updates.aspx
http://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/ConnectWithUs/MediaRoom/PressReleases/Pages/COVID-19-Information-Updates.aspx
https://sites.google.com/eoel.hawaii.gov/covid-19/home
https://sites.google.com/eoel.hawaii.gov/covid-19/home
https://sites.google.com/eoel.hawaii.gov/covid-19/home
https://covid19.hawaii-can.org
https://covid19.hawaii-can.org
https://www.hawaiisenatemajority.com/post/hawai-i-public-schools-continuity-of-education-resources?fbclid=IwAR266Ce1NnxGV0-Fm66vcdPcchNIeqxslsZXotGX0HPAmC-Vf4-dZQqh0LI
https://www.hawaiisenatemajority.com/post/hawai-i-public-schools-continuity-of-education-resources?fbclid=IwAR266Ce1NnxGV0-Fm66vcdPcchNIeqxslsZXotGX0HPAmC-Vf4-dZQqh0LI
http://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/ConnectWithUs/MediaRoom/PressReleases/Pages/HIDOE-enrichment-and-distance-learning-to-continue-for-the-remainder-of-the-2019-20-school-year.aspx
http://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/ConnectWithUs/MediaRoom/PressReleases/Pages/HIDOE-enrichment-and-distance-learning-to-continue-for-the-remainder-of-the-2019-20-school-year.aspx
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USCENSUS/bulletins/285bd69?fbclid=IwAR2Q8mcm49c4lKPA4YiPTcARYuwkgOCaPJ0TLkVEcytGcjutagh_9rw_4mo
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USCENSUS/bulletins/285bd69?fbclid=IwAR2Q8mcm49c4lKPA4YiPTcARYuwkgOCaPJ0TLkVEcytGcjutagh_9rw_4mo
https://census.hawaii.gov/census_2020/
https://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/sis/2020census/get-involved/take-home-flyer.html?utm_campaign=20200409msc20s1ccedurs&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1XVOpLBTZcvKy-d2osyf8hdtxTE-Lk1015ds2gihe6_k/edit
https://www.hawaiinewsnow.com/2020/04/30/list-state-releases-plans-alternative-graduation-ceremonies-hawaii-high-schools/


https://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/sis/2020census/get-involved/take-home-flyer.html?utm_campaign=20200409msc20s1ccedurs&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery



